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Community Preservation Committee

Minutes of Meeting September 27, 2006

Town Hall Conference Room, 9:00AM

Present:  Janet Erickson, Dorothy Dolan, Jan Plaue, Elaine McIlroy, Peter Hall, Barbara Gray, Victoria Pecoraro
Absent: Judy Taylor, John Ketchum
Also Attending: Berta Bruinooge, Wellfleet Finance Committee; Louise & Richard Wallace, Betsy Cole


Chairman Peter Hall called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m.

Minutes of 8/23/06 meeting

Plaue moved to approve the corrected minutes of the August 23, 2006 meeting.  Gray seconded, and the motion carried 6-0.
Interaction with other committees

Finance Committee had been concerned about the funding for the Skateboard Park and Berta Bruinooge came to discuss the Article with the Community Preservation Committee.  Bruinooge explained that FinCom scrutinized Wellfleet finances in a watchdog role.  She discussed future overrides to Proposition 2 ½.  She said that the CPC should ask about capital improvement proposals when it concerned a Town of Wellfleet asset.  The Capital Improvement Plan (CIP) includes anything with a life of five years or more.  A sudden, necessary need is not placed on the CIP, Bruinooge said.  Otherwise capital improvement is for planned expenditures.  Informing the FinCom in advance of large expenditures to Town owned assets would be helpful, according to Bruinooge.  
 Vicki Pecoraro discussed the Capital Improvement Plan and the Skateboard Park. Pecoraro said the annual maintenance costs of the Skateboard Park would drop after the restoration.  Barbara Gray asked about previous CIP’s planning for Town-owned assets.  Hall discussed restrictions placed upon privately owned property that receives CPA funds.  Plaue said the hearing scheduled for October 28 could have been planned earlier to address such issues.  Dottie Dolan noted that CPA funds are used for projects that might not make it on the CIP.  Bruinooge disagreed, saying department heads should anticipate needs five years In advance. Erickson pointed out that it was the “community” preservation act, not the “Town” preservation act. Gray asked about Wellfleet’s bond rating.  Bruinooge said the rating was fairly high, but there are many expensive projects coming up.    
Planning for Oct 23 public hearing 

Each of the five Articles should be presented by the advocates of the projects, Hall said.  He was willing to help prepare a Power Point presentation as an aid.  Uncle Tim’s Bridge and the Skateboard Park will be presented by Tracy Vanderschmidt with Vicki Pecoraro assisting.  Paul Pilcher will present the Housing Consultation.  Suzanne Thomas will present the Site Assessment for the Senior Housing.  Ted Malone will present the Paine Hollow Rd. Housing Article.   Plaue said there should be a hand-out with each of the projects listed.  
Warrant Article Recommendations
The CPC has placed Warrant Articles for Special Town Meeting for the Uncle Tim’s Bridge Restoration, the Reconstruction of the Wellfleet Skate Park, Affordable Housing Consultation Fees, Site Assessment for Senior Housing, and the Paine Hollow Road Affordable Housing.  Plaue moved to recommend the five Articles.  Erickson seconded, and the motion carried 6-0.
Restrictions

Peter Hall reviewed Section 12 of the Community Preservation Act, which requires that any real property purchased through CPA funds requires a deed restriction limiting it to the purpose for which it was acquired.  This determines ownership, but there are grey areas that Town Counsel will be called upon to clarify, Hall said.
Review – Where are we, what have we accomplished, what should be our future priorities?

Jan Plaue said that the CPC has jump started the process but now CPC can be more conservative in distributing funds because the state is not going to keep matching funds 100%.  Janet Erickson will plan a informational brochure on the Wellfleet CPC.
Town Needs list

This was distributed for future consideration.
Other business

Peter Hall said Katie Sugg had not officially resigned from CPC. She would still like to be included in mailings and meetings as the Alternate Recreation representative.  
Next meetings
There will be a hearing October 23 and a regular meeting Thursday, Oct. 25.
Adjournment

Plaue moved to adjourn. Gray seconded and the motion carried 6-0. The meeting adjourned at 10:40 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
______________________


________________________

Mary Rogers, Committee Secretary

Peter Hall, Chair

________________ Date

